Dr. Robinson requested the following information regarding agenda item AC1-Rate Agreement Extension with Family Central, Inc. for Subsidized Childcare:
 

Question:     Have we changed the school registration form such that we can disaggregate the STRUSS data based on the site of the child’s preschool education?

 

Response:   SRUSS scores will be disaggregated by DOE beginning with the 2006-2007 school year for those children who attended pre-kindergarten during 2005-2006 as a VPK or subsidized student.  DOE is mandated to track VPK students and will have the ability to track school readiness students because they also receive public funding to pay for pre-kindergarten.

 

VPK legislation mandates that: 

·          DOE adopt a statewide kindergarten screening that determines the readiness of each VPK child based on the newly created VPK Education Standards.  An RFP will be out for the selection of this tool by the end of December and the assessment tool will be selected by March 2006.

·          DOE uses this new SRUSS tool to determine the readiness rate of all children who attended VPK during 2005-2006.  These scores are to be disaggregated back to private providers and schools so that a readiness rate can be assigned to these providers based on the percentage of children at each site who are deemed ready for kindergarten. This process will allow DOE to determine if technical assistance is needed for VPK providers based on each provider's effectiveness rate.
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